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» Parent volunteers Trent Arend (goal umpire), Cathy Cheung, Laura Roach, Jayne Collins and
Dominique Tumer for offering up your time and also enabling the transport of all the Yeard-5 and
Year 6-7 girls involved in the Crows Cup in Naracoorte.

= Micole McGuiness for transporting students to and from the Cape Jaffa tree planting excursion and
assisting during the day.

= Parent volunteers Brendan Brooks and Susie Clemnents for providing travel and coaching expertise to
the Year 6-7 participating at SAPSASA Basketball Competition in Millicent.

« The Project for their kind donation of various itemns.

= Marion Rimmer, Mary Weir and Tina Stanhope for their support with students reading.
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FROM THE PRINCIPAL - Chris McLay

WELCOME TO TERM 3

Ewven though we are now in week 3 (how quick hawve the first few weeks gonel) we hope that everyone had an enjoyable and relaxing time during the holidays and
are now enjoying a productive third term. As with ather terms, there is no douit this term will pass very quickly and, before you know it, we will be into Term 4. All a

bit scary realhy!
TERM PLANNER

Please refer to attached document.

CLASS ARRANGEMENTS FOR 2020

We are in the very early stages of gathering data in relation to student numbers for next year. Once this information is finalised, we will more seriously consider aur
class structure for 2020. To assist us in this process, if any parents (apart from year 7 students) are certain or even pretty sure that their child / children will not be

attending our school next year, could you please let Chris know as soon as possible, this is REALLY important! OF course all information will remain confidential.

PAYMENT OF SCHOOL FEES / CAMP COSTS / ETC

I'would like to remind all families that we ENCOURAGE, LIKE and MASSIVELY APPRECIATE parents contacting us to arrange payment of school fees, camp costs and
other expenses assodated with your child or children attending our school. This needs to be done from the initial time that you receive an invoice. We understand
that these are difficult financial times for some families and, for various reasons, parents are not always able to pay a one off payrment in full. If this is the case,

PLEASE contact Chris or Cassie, arrange a time to meet and we will negotiate a ‘time payment’ agreement.

RETURNING OF VARIOUS NOTICES

‘While focusing on communication, it would be really appredated if parents choose to return notices on behalf of their child / children, that they take these notices
directly to the appropriate teacher, nat to the front office (unless specified). ONLY money is taken to the front office. Obviously the same applies to students who
may be old enough to take responsibility for this task. The reason for this is to decrease the workload on front office personnel, and the fact that it is the teachers

who usually require the information amyway. Once again thanks for your co-operation with this request.

WWCC - "Working With Children Check'

Helping keep children safe through new screening laws

stronger, more effective and transparent screening laws for people working or volunteering with children have been introduced in South Australia. The new
screening laws were recommended as part of federal and South Australian royal commissions, to help keep children safe in our communities. The new laws mean

that from 1 July 2019 everyone working or volunteering with children must have a valid child-related check

Also changing from 1 July 2019 is the state’s current systern for child-related employment screenings, which will be replaced with a working with children check
(WWCC). This new check is coming in to better pratect your children and make sure that people working or wolunteering with children are suitable. It does this
through a monitored and more robust assessment of a person's eligibility to work or volunteer with children. Because the check is monitored, immediate action can
be taken if @ person is charged with a concerning offence. The new check covers off on a person’s national criminal history incleding all spent convictions, pending

and non-conviction charges, and other disciplinary and child protection information.
AWWCC is valid for five years and is portable across roles and organisations throughout South Australia.

Current, valid child-related employment screening checks done by DHS/DCSI will be recognised as & WWOCC until they expire. There is also & 12 month transition
period for anyone with a Mational Police Certificate assessed by their organisation, with the certificate valid till 1 July 2020.

For most people, this means they don't need to do anything to be ready for the new law starting an 1 July 2019

Far meare information about the new checdk visit the DHS website,




SCHOOL WINTER / SPRING UNIFORM

Itis appropriate that everyone is reminded that as we mawve from Winter into Spring, that our uniform remains the same although students are allowed to wear

plain nawvy blue school scarves, beanies and gloves. Please be very aware that the word ‘plain’ is extremely important. There are to be NOVISIBLE LOGOS or BRAND

MAMES. If a student chooses to wear a scarf, beanie or gloves that does not meet this requirement, they will be asked to take the appropriate article of clothing off

and put it in their bag,

Areminder that our school uniform; hooded jumpers, polos and navy hats, is available from the front office but please be aware that it is a requirement for

payment to be made before we distribute them. Also please name all articles of school uniform to ensure they are returned to your child/children to in the event of

being lost!

REPORTS

At the end of last term all students would have brought home their Semester 1 Reports. Hopefully all parents have had an informative and pleasant discussion with

their child / children about their report, involving acknowlaedging areas they need to improve and setting achievable, realistic goals for the future; as well as

celebrating and appreciating the progress and achievemnents they have been able to make in relation to their academic performance, work habits, and behaviour.

Please remember that if you would like to discuss your child's / children’s report with their teacher, simply contact the appropriate teacher and arrange a time to

meet with them.
ROBE PRIMARY SCHOOLTERM PLANNER-TERM 3,2019
WEEK MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY
1 JULY 22 JULY 23 JULY 24 JULY 25 JULY 26
SCHOOLS TREE PLANTING DAY
2 JULY 29 JULY 30 JULY 31 AUGUST 1 AUGUST 2
YR 4/5'S TREE PLANTING GIRLS CROWS CUP BOOKWEEK PERFORMANCE
AT CAPE JAFFA VIYARD
3 AUGUST 5 AUGUST 6 AUGUST7 AUGUST8 News AUGUST 9
[RSS——
4 AUGUST 12 AUGUST 13 AUGUST 14 AUGUST 15 AUGUST 16
SCIENCE WK | Book Club orders due
5 AUGUST 19 AUGUST 20 AUGUST 21 AUGUST 22 AUGUST 23
BOOK WEEK | GOVERNING COUNCIL RED FOOD DAY BOOKWEEK DRESS UP DAY and
MEETING 5:15PM STREETWALK
6 AUGUST 26 AUGUST 27 AUGUST 28 AUGUST 29 AUGUST 30
ADELAIDE SHOW STARTS
SEPTEMBER 2 SEPTEMBER 3 SEPTEMBER 4 SEPTEMBER 5 SEPTEMBER 6
Premiers Reading Challenge
PATTESTING L.O.T.E TEACHERS VISIT forms are due by today
8 SEPTEMBER 9 SEPTEMBER 10 SEPTEMBER 11 SEPTEMBER 12 ~ SEPTEMBER 13
PATTESTING ol S.A.C.A-CRICKETCLINIC
——
SEPTEMBER 16 SEPTEMBER 17 SEPTEMBER 18 SEPTEMBER 19 SEPTEMBER 20
PATTESTING |  GOVERNING COUNCIL “THEME' FOOD DAY
MEETING 5:15PM
10 SEPTEMBER 23 SEPTEMBER 24 SEPTEMBER 25 SEPTEMBER 26 SEPTEMBER 27
PATTESTING | WHOLE SCHOOL CAMP Year REC-3 depart Year REC-7 return TERM 3 ENDS

Year 4-7 depart




GIRLS CROWS CUP

On Wednesday of Week 2 the Year 5/6/7 girls travelled to Naracoorte to compete in the Crows Football Cup. The competition was nine-a-side, with the three

forwards being the only scoring players.

The girls got off to a slow start as they adjusted to the rules and got used to the tackling! Their opposition for most of the day were taller and older (and had

possibly been practising a bit more than us). However, they soon began to play well as a team and support each other, and had their first win against Kalangadoo!
Our final game was a tough match against a similar sized Kingston, and unfortunately Kingston came away with the win.

The girls should be very proud of their efforts and their sportsmanship throughout the day. A big thank you to Mason McKenny our umpire for the day - who ran a

few kms, Trent Arend our goal umpire, and the wonderful cheer squad and chauffeurs Dominique Turner, Jayne Collins, Laura Roach and Cathy Chueng.

e

YEAR 4-5 TREE PLANTING AT CAPE JAFFA

On Monday, 25th July, the 4/5 class went to Cape Jaffa Winery to plant some native trees for National Tree Planting Day. We were lucky enough to also meet a local
Boandik man, Ken Jones, from Port MacDonnell, who conducted a smoking ceremony and a Welcome to Country. He taught us a few Aboriginal words and

answered many of our questions. We also managed to have a tour of the brewing facilities!

Thanks to Derek Hooper and his staff at Cape Jaffa Wines for this opportunity.




YEAR 2/3 CLASS CURRICULUM NEWS

Year 2 & 3 Working Mathematically and Creating Text
Year 2: Students are recognising and representing multiplication as repeated addition, groups and arrays (ACMINA031).

Year 3: Represent and solve problems involving multiplication using efficient mental and written strategies and appropriate digital technologies (ACMNAO057).

Numeracy and Algebra

Measurement and Geometry

Year 2: Compare and order several shapes and objects based on area, volume and capacity using appropriate uniform informal units (ACMMG037).
Year 2: Describe the features of three-dimensional objects (ACMMG043).

Year 3: Make models of three-dimensional objects and describe key features (ACMMGO63).







